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in favor of LD483 - An Act to Authorize a General Fund Bond Issue to Secure Prosperity for Maine Families and Businesses - Speaker. Ryan Fecteau of Biddeford





Good morning, Senator Rotundo, Representative Gattine, and members of the Joint Standing Committee on Appropriations and Financial Affairs. I’m Laura Mitchell, on behalf of the Maine Affordable Housing Coalition, a nonprofit with 140 member businesses and more than 500 individual members, I ask that you support LD483. It meets the 2025 Maine Housing Roadmap recommendation to provide financial tools for affordable housing development.





All Maine people are impacted by our housing shortage – whether you are comfortably housed and your town can’t find housing for EMS, teachers and police officers; or you’re struggling to find housing for yourself or a loved one. More housing is the solution.





As you know, Maine’s recent investments in building housing have been one-time funds and there are programs that will now end without new investment. Maine will fall back to building just 250 affordable homes a year – simply deepening our current shortage of 40,000 homes. Last year, we built 750 affordable homes thanks to your support and federal funding. But without a housing bond, the construction of affordable homes will dramatically decrease. 





We can’t continue to leave Maine people out of reach of a place to call home. Home prices have increased 50% in the last 4 years; while wages have only increased 33%. Almost half of Maine renters are cost burdened. Maine’s businesses want to grow their workforce, Maine’s growing population of retirees need housing, and Maine is attracting residents from out of state. As our economy and population expands, we must have the foundation of housing in place - or businesses and Maine people will suffer.  





The reality is, that the Maine housing market is broken right now. We have one of the lowest vacancy rates in the nation, at 2%. This is driving up costs and forcing people to stay where they are which stops the cycle of people moving out of shelters, into permanent housing, and home sales for downsizing or upsizing.  Building housing that is affordable for Maine people requires funding. When an average new starter or rental home costs more than $400,000 to build, it won’t be affordable for an average Maine worker to buy or rent. A subsidy for it to be affordable is required.





In the current financial environment, bonding is the smartest approach for subsidy to create lasting homes with a one time investment. Maine Housing’s Rural Rental development program will end this spring without new funding. This program has built desirable places to live in small towns across Maine from Aroostook to York county. This spring, 22 shovel ready projects in different towns sought funding, but there’s only enough for 8 or 9. That’s an economic blow to the remaining 13 towns that need the housing, and the small Maine construction businesses that were going to build them. 





Similarly, 21 shovel ready larger tax credit housing projects sought funding this spring, but only 7 will get built. Without new State funding, ongoing federal tax credits can only build ~3.





Housing is the SOLUTION for our economy and health. Please support LD483 so these homes can get built for Maine people.
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